MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 27, 2015
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville Township
Dan Morgan, R-Brush Creek Township


Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline             Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township


Township      





Sam Grafton, R-Island Creek Township
Ken Stanley, Secretary, R-Irondale
          
  
John Danko, R-Knox Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County    

Rick Ricchetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County

  
Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville

     
Ron Malin, R-Smithfield Township
          
Richard Trzaskoma, R-Toronto



William Stewart, R-Springfield Township   

Chip Snider, R-Adena




Frank Litva, R-Warren Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township

Cathy Devitt, A-Amsterdam



Gini Chandler, R-Wayne Township

  


Ron Gower, R-Bergholz




Brian Harvey, R-Wells Township
Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale




Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale  



GUEST


Barb Glessner, R-Empire




Kay Hildabrand, Amsterdam


Mayor Charles Bannanio, R-Mt. Pleasant    




Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria



STAFF                     


Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director




Diana Holcomb, R-Smithfield

         

Rich Fender, Planner
Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville



Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Mayor Blair Closser, R-Yorkville






OPENING OF MEETING:

President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF APRIL 22, 2015 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Andresen  to accept the minutes of the April 22, 2015  meeting; seconded by Mr. Litva; motion passed unanimously with one abstaining. 
COMMUNICATIONS

Mike Paprocki, Executive Director of BHJ reported on the various projects which are going on throughout the county.  He handed out traffic counts for the various entities throughout the county which included maps.  Some of the projects currently going on are on State Route 7 to the North end of the county there is a paving project currently going on and coming south to the Empire area there is a bridge 
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project taking place, continuing south at Costonia they will be doing both the bridges there.  In Steubenville they have started the paving on S.R. 7 and then at the intersection of S.R. 7 and University that is the first project where they will be selling the project in October which will include about 12 phases of different types of traffic control going down through there once they begin next summer.  Then there is landslide work going on North of Brilliant where they have started blasting and then south of Brilliant they are continuing to work on that project.  There is a lot of work going on in Jefferson County and quite a bit in Belmont County. If there were any questions Mr. Paprocki said they could see him following the meeting.

FINANCE COMMITTEE - President Fabian reported they held their finance committee meeting prior to the Executive Committee meeting this evening and some of the things which came out of it were for one, they are looking at the membership dues and to increase them.  The dues have never been increased since conception of Regional Planning back in 1960.  A couple of scenarios being looked at are maybe just doubling them or look at a per capita. In the original By-Laws back in 1960 it talks about a population percentage per capita.  We will have some scenarios next meeting for the membership to review and they will be voted on in the September or October meeting.  The Committee is also going to try to schedule a meeting with the Board of County Commissioners.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

WATER AND SEWER – We continue to work with Adena on their Wastewater project.  We have requested an extension on this project and it has been granted.  The new project completion date is July 1, 2015; payment requests, July 31, 2015; and the final performance report, August 31, 2015.  

LAND BANK – We are moving forward.  As everyone is aware this was initiated by Regional Planning but was created by five communities.  We received $715,000.00 grant opportunities.  We are moving forward as quickly as possible.  We have conducted around 14 asbestos surveys on dilapidated structures that met the criteria of the foreclosure and everything.  Starting next week there will be bid packages for five of those structures in the targeted area in Smithfield.  The next meeting will be next Wednesday, June 3rd at 3:00 p.m. here at the tower in the conference room of the Health Department.

CLEAN OHIO – This agreement is for $417,400.00 and is for an environmental assessment Phase II at the Yorkville/Tiltonsville Plant.  We are now in the process of requesting our 7th drawdown. We expect this to be completed in June or July.

USEPA - We are still waiting to hear the outcome of this $600,000.00 application.  If we are successful, we will generate $17,000 in administration over a three year period.  We had a meeting with our Consultant, Larry Smith, who assisted with the application and he told us their office would be notified and we could keep an eye out on their website for the announcement.

2013 CDBG FORMULA – Ben Kepple of the Office of Community Development (ODSA) will be here tomorrow to do a monitoring of this grant.  He was invited to attend the 2nd Public Hearing for our next year grant application.  The Director reminded everyone we will be citied in this monitoring.  We do not have the certified payrolls in the file because they were not forwarded to us from the Prevailing Wage Coordinator before her departure from the county.  We tried to recreate the documentation and we were able to get the payroll records, but they are not certified.


2014 CDBG FORMULA – This grant is for $159,000.00.  The Village of Bergholz and Steubenville Township street improvements (paving) projects bid opening will be tomorrow morning in the Commissioner’s office at 9:45 a.m.  We are still waiting on the Village of Tiltonsville with their Waterline Replacement Project. We do have the bid document for the Tiltonsville project and tomorrow morning we will be requesting the Board of County Commissioners to advertise for this project two times and then have a bid opening on July 2, 2015. This project is running a little behind schedule. 
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2012 CHIP – Today at the Regional Planning Office we had a State Auditor in auditing the 2012 CHIP Home Program.  As you recall we had the State in about a month or so ago who gave us a glowing report about the monitoring visit from the State.  We suspect when this lady is done with the audit everything will be in order as well.


2014 CHIP- We are continuing to work with Marshall Bleckman and Associates who is administering this grant through the City of Toronto.  Again we were awarded $225,000 (over a two year period) and we will receive $1,250.00 a year to administrate.  We have received more than enough applications and only have funding for about 6 or 7 rehabs.  We had a much larger response when the program went out to the whole county as opposed as being in a targeted area.


2015 CDBG FORMULA – This application is for $135,000.00.  The Second Public Hearing will be held tomorrow in the Commissioner’s Office at 10:30 a.m. for the projects which we will be submitting this year.  If everyone recalls we had all sorts of charts and everything at a previous meeting explaining the separate projects and all.  We had 21 applications submitted from different communities.  We formed the review committee which consisted of 2 township trustees; 2 village individuals; 1 citizen at large rep.; and 1 City Rep from the City of Toronto. We also asked the County Engineer and the County Water Superintendent to sit on the Committee as well.  After the committee did the evaluations of the applications they came out with the projects which scored the highest and those are the projects which is listed on the second public hearing which will be held tomorrow morning at the Commissioners’ office. The Director reminded everyone he would like to have a representative from each entity that is on the public hearing notice to have someone present at this meeting.
  PLANNERS REPORT
  
We anticipate finding out if we received the $600,000 USEPA assessment grant this week.

Domenick already mentioned our Land Bank meeting is coming up next week.


As far as the Yorkville Plant, the risk assessments should be submitted to the Ohio EPA next week and after Ohio EPA reviews the final Phase II it is supposed to be completed in July.
FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported as of the end of April the receipts was $109,300.99 and the expenses were $52,062.83 leaving a balance of $57,238.16.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be June 24, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Mercer; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,







Ken Stanley, Secretary






As per Betty Lou Tarr
